The procedure for entry of foreign JINR employees to 
the Russian Federation under the pandemic conditions, 
and issuing special letters of support
(as of February 2021)

At the moment the entry of foreign citizens to the Russian Federation is regulated by the Order of the Government of the Russian Federation No. 635-р as of March 16, 2020.

According to the document, the restrictions on the entry into the Russian Federation shall not apply to the accredited* and appointed** JINR employees and their family members*** subject to the documents confirming their status. To secure admission of JINR employees and their family members to Russia it is recommended to address to the Protocol Office, JINR International Cooperation Department (protocol@jinr.ru) to get special letters of support. To do so please provide the copies of the following documents: passport, visa (if applicable) and MFA card. 
Information on procedure for entry of visitors within the joint projects (collaborations) is available in JINR Visit Centre (visitcentre@jinr.ru).  

*an accredited employee is a person employed by JINR in accordance with a directive of the Plenipotentiary Representative of the Government of a particular foreign state and registered (accredited) in the State Protocol Department of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation, which is proved by a valid MFA card;
**an appointed employee is a person recruited by JINR in accordance with a directive of the Plenipotentiary Representative of the Government of a particular foreign state, entering Russia under the valid one-entry SERVICE visa (or within a visa-free procedure, if applicable) and getting registered (accredited) in the State Protocol Department of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation upon arrival;

***family members are the spouses and underage (up to 18 years old) children of accredited and appointed JINR employees, having or getting corresponding registration (accreditation) in the State Protocol Department of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation upon arrival. Children over 18 years old are considered to be the family members only if they are full-time students of the Russian higher education institutions and have a confirming document officially stamped hereby. Arrival of parents of JINR employees and their registration (accreditation) as the family members is only possible in exceptional cases for strict medical (vital) reasons, which shall be confirmed by a special medical document. Each case shall be considered individually and well in advance. Please address to Anatoly Vasiliev (+7 (496) 216-51-59, avasiliev@jinr.ru).  

